Sassda
SOUTHERN AFRICA STAINLESS STEEL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE REGIONAL STAINLESS STEEL DEVELOPMENT INITIATIVE KWAZULU-NATAL HELD ON THURSDAY 21st NOVEMBER 2002 AT 12H00 AT
THE DURBAN CLUB, DURBAN CLUB PLACE.
PRESENT
PRIVATE
Axel Nielsen ( Chairman) (Metso)
Fiona Dawson (Columbus)
Bruce Overall (Coastal)
Vaughn Davis (NDE)
Joe Bischoff (NSS)
Alan Lofstrand (Metso)
Don Kotze
Bryan Bailey (Sugar Equip)
Richard Vaughn (Stalcor)
Kevin Buckley (Citiware)
Gerry Naidoo (AMP)
Basil Goldswain
Nora Hill (SASSDA)
Lennord Beets

Krish Pillay (NSS)
APOLOGIES
PRIVATE
Gary Coady (Franke) 
Oliver Damm (SASSDA)
Leslie Mortimer (SSSCDI)
Dave Bodill (Stalcor)
Johan Smit
Mark Osborne
Basheer Norgat
Yoonus Noorgat
Johan Smit (Columbus)
Neal Meaker (Columbus)
George Whittle (SASSDA)
Brian Jackson (Toyota)
Hans Coertse
Mario Tripepi
Dave Slater
Tim Lahner
Mark Tonkinson




1. WELCOME
The Chairman welcomed all present

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Were confirmed by Fiona Dawson

3. MATTERS ARISING
3.1. Fabricators report was given by Alex Nielsen not Vaughn Davis.

3.2. Gerry Naidoo was at the last meeting

3.3. Gary Coady was at the Domestic ware meeting

4. SECTOR REPORTS
4.1. Domestic Ware ( Richard Vaughn)
§ There would not be a meeting before Thursday 23rd January

§ Gary Coady was collecting information on suppliers

§ The WPC initiative had already attracted three interested companies. Six were required. This would be followed up next year

4.2 Fabricators ( Axel Nielsen)
§ Doubt was expressed about the fabricators uniting but it was agreed that the Gauteng group had done well in overcoming this issue and it must be pursued. It was established that once the value was established they would be more interested in working together.

4.3 Pipe & Tube
§ Jaguar will be moving to Johannesburg

§ It was rumoured that a new mill will be established in New Germany

4.4 Welding
Axel Nielsen reported that Monty would talk at the next meeting

5. CDI
Leslie will be returning this next week from China and hopefully will have some good news to report

6. GENERAL
§ Vaughn Davis said that Ian Elsdon-Dew was returning from the UK and he felt that he should be more involved in the industry. He evidently used to work for SASSDA and Jackson’s. Vaughn Davis was nominated to write a proposal with a business plan as requested by SASSDA to involve Ian Elsdon-Dew in the KZN Initiative.

§ The Chairman wished everyone a good Christmas and invited everyone to stay for lunch

7. NEXT MEETING
THURSDAY 23RD JAN AT THE WESTVILLE HOTEL AT 15H00
